
The Rough Ashlar
Kempsville Masonic Lodge, #196 A.F.&A.M.
4869 Princess Anne Road
Virginia Beach, VA 23462

Stated Meetings 2nd Tuesday @ 7:00PM
Dinner @ 6:00PM

Work Nights @ 7:00PM
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From the East...

It's another busy month at Kempsville!  The Grand 
Master's official visit to the district, the lodge 
Blood Drive, “Ye Olde Brits at the Beach”, and a 
few initiations thrown in for good measure.  And 
June looks just as busy with the annual Bull Roast 
right around the corner.  While Brother Pate takes 
over the East for the June Stated Communication 
and Senior Warden Night, Worshipful Bill Nelligar 
will give a presentation on the 50th anniversary of 
Kempsville's dispensation – granted June 1954.  I 
hope to see you there.

From the West...

Be sure to mark June 1st on your calendars and 
come out for Kempsville's first “Navy Night” as 
your normal (and not-so-normal) officers turn the 
lodge over to a squadron of active Navy brethren 
in their Dress Blues.  It's sure to be a fun and 
entertaining night.

From the South...

With all the upcoming initiations and ritual school 
nights, it's a great opportunity to bring our Entered 
Apprentices and Fellowcrafts to the lodge to 
experience the ritual once again. Check the Trestle 
Board and newspaper for the latest schedule.  We 
look forward to seeing you at the Lodge as much as 
possible.
 
Bull Roast

The annual Bull Roast is quickly approaching and 
we'd love to have your help.  We need volunteers 
on Friday morning (June 11th), equipped with 
paring knives,  to help prepare the potato salad. 
On Saturday we'll need folks in the kitchen to 
assemble the take-out orders, servers out front, 
and a clean-up crew to get the Lodge back in 
order.  There will be breakfast both mornings so 
come on out and join in the fellowship and be a 
part of this great Kempsville tradition.

Trestle Board

May 11.................................Stated Communication
May 15........................Grand Master's Official Visit
....................................................Bayside @ 6:30PM
May 17..........Blood Drive @ Kempsville – 3 to 8PM
May 18.......................................................Initiation
May 22...........“Ye Olde Brits at the Beach” @ 4PM
May 24.................................................Ritual School
May 25.......................................................Initiation
May 31...............Examination (FC) & Ritual School
June 1...................................Navy Night (Initiation)
June 7.........................MWD Meeting @ Lynnhaven
June 8. . .Stated Communication – Sr Warden Night
June 12...........................Bull Roast – 11AM to 7PM
June 19.........Officer Training @ Lynnhaven – 8AM

Blood Drive

Give the “Gift of Life.”  Join us for our next blood 
drive Monday, May 17th -- 3PM to 8PM at 
Kempsville #196.  Give a pint - save of life!

Lodge Officers
Worshipful Master Prentice G. Tuck, Jr. 497-2734
Senior Warden Emmett “Buddy” Pate 306-8048
Junior Warden Shawn P. Garfield 474-0532
Treasurer RW George J. Wallace 420-2507
Secretary RW William. H Pierce 497-5160
Senior Deacon Roger Cort 467-5349
Junior Deacon Jeff A. Rasmussen 420-2195
Chaplain Dennis G. Tompkins 471-4091
Senior Steward Paul J. Lafond 486-9792
Junior Steward Albert L. Torres 456-0915
Marshal Robert C. Metz 497-2886
Musician Robert S. Foxwell 490-2797
Tiler Robert L. Lankford 499-0115
Instructor of Work RW Tom McGowan 497-3881
Education Officer Wor. Bill Nolan 467-2252
Blood Coordinator Roger Cort 467-5349
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Masonic Birthdays for May

GEORGE A. BAILEY JR. '66
ANDREW S. BARNARD '90
OSWALD L. BONNEY III '85
JAMES O. BURTON '71
DEAN R. CALDWELL '68
ARTHUR R. COLE JR. '72
WAYNE C. DEFORD '93
BRUCE J. DUTCHER '93
THOMAS E. FERGUSON '88
HERBERT B. FOXWELL  '70
JAMES O. FREEMAN '74
DANIEL L. FREYE '75
BRIAN GAY '96
GOODWIN GLASSMAN '68
HERBERT T. GORDON '86
DENNIS R. HARRISON '83
JOHN M. HEWITT '02
ROBERT M. HODGES '63
MONTE P. HOWELL '70
HERBERT L. HUTCHINSON '68
HARVEY C JOINER '53
WILLIAM T. MANN JR. '00
LESLIE H. MILLER '72
STEVE T. MILLER '71
LARRY W. MONTGOMERY JR. '97
STANLEY D. MOSS '96
HERBERT C. NAPRSTEK JR. '84
GERALD W. NELLIGAR '84
FRANK B. NICKERSON '83
JOSEPH R. O'LEARY '96
SIMEON J. PHIPPS JR. '65
GREGORY K. PRUITT '02
OSCAR J. QUINTIN '80
WILLIAM H. RAINEY '87
RICHARD D. RAWLES '92
RALPH W. RAWLES JR. '76
JOSEPH T. SALT '62
JIMMIE B. SHEHAN '97
ROBERT O. SYKES '55
GEORGE J. WALLACE '64
JOHN S. WARD '49
CARL R. WEAST '72
MORRIS D. WHITE '80
ROBERT E. WILLIAMS '64
JOHN L. WOLFORD III '99
WILLIAM O. WYNDHAM JR. '83


